JULY 1, 2018 – THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME "The Church is holy, not just because *ALL ARE WELCOME*. The Church is holy because *ALL BELONG*!"

(Timothy Matovina + Pope Francis)

Liturgy for the Week

Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time (B)

Wis 1: 13-15; 2: 23-24; 2 Cor 8: 7, 9, 13-15; Mk 5: 21-43

Sat. Jun. 30, 5:00pm + Joseph Loria

+ Hazel J. Spaeth

Sun. Jul. 01, 7:30am + James O'Neill

+ William Leader.

9:30am + Joy Downes

+ Emily Suchnski

11:00am Intentions of Nadia & Hiran

Joseph

+ Edward Kerrigan

Mon. Jul. 02, 9:00am Am 2: 6-10, 13-16; Mt 8:

18-22

+ Leonard Joseph Krieger, Sr.

Tues. Jul. 03, 9:00am Saint Thomas, Apostle

Eph 2: 19-22; Jn 20: 24-29

+ Paul DeBitetto

+ Margaret Thomas

<u>Wed.</u> Jul. 04, 9:00am Am 5: 14-15, 21-24; Mt 8:

28-34

People of the Parish

Thurs. Jul. 05, 9:00am Saint Anthony Zaccaria,

Priest; Saint Elizabeth of

Portugal

Am 7: 10-17; Mt 9: 1-8

+ Florence Holmes

+ Patricia Heller

Fri. Jul. 06, 9:00am Saint Maria Goretti, Virgin and

Martyr

Am 8: 4-6, 9-12; Mt 9: 9-13 + Msgr. Martin Rauscher

+ JoAnn Frank

Sat. Jul. 07, 2:30pm Wedding Mass

Russell Strohmaier

Elisa Valeo

Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time (B)

Ez 2: 2-5; 2 Cor 12: 7-10; Mk 6: 1-6a

Sat. Jul. 07, 5:00pm + Angelo Moscaritola

+ Catherine Giorgianni

Sun. Jul. 08, 7:30am + William Leader

9:30am + Edward Kerrigan

+ Elena Tirondola

11:00am + Elizabeth Kenny

+ Emily Suchenski

Parish Office

The Parish Office will be closed on July 4th in observance of Independence Day. The building will be locked after the 9:00am Mass.

Clergy Schedule - July 7-8, 2018

5:00pm - Fr. John Tarantino

7:30am - Fr. John Tarantino; Deacon Rich Reck

9:30am - Fr. John Tarantino; Deacon Rich Reck

11:00am – Fr. George Dudak; Deacon Rick VanGlahn

(P)

Stewardship

Contribution boxes are located at the entrances of the main Church for your donations to Resurrection Parish. Special baskets are located in these areas for required National collections.

Weekly Collection – June 23-24 \$ 7,558.00 Fiscal Year 2017/2018 \$507,425.33 Fiscal Year 2016/2017 \$508,768.49

This weekend there is a special National second collection for the Catholic Communication Campaign (CCC). Baskets are located at the collection boxes.

Today's reading from St. Paul explains the "divine economy" of stewardship; - "The relief of others ought not to impoverish you; there should be a certain equality. Your plenty at the present time should supply their need so that their surplus may, in turn, one day supply your need."

Catholic Communication Campaign

The Catholic Communication Campaign (CCC) is a marvelous way to share the gospel message of God's mercy and love. Pope Francis asked us last year, "to offer the people of our time storylines that are, at heart, 'good news." By supporting this collection, you help to spread the Good News to people around the country and around the world. Your gift also makes a local impact because half of your donation stays in the diocese to support local communications projects. To learn more about the CCC and the projects it supports, visit: www.usccb.org/ccc.

Give Online - We Share

Have you considered We Share? It's an easy way to set it and forget it. Set your weekly giving up with We Share and don't worry about making it all up when you get back from vacation. It is one less thing to worry about, so you can enjoy your summer. Have a safe and healthy summer! Go to our website at:

http://www.resurrectionparishnj.org/ and click on the tab on the right side of the page that says "Give Online" and set it and forget it. Questions about We Share, contact Bill Ruff in the office: 973-895-4224 – Ext. 103.

FALL REGISTRATION FOR RELIGIOUS FORMATION

Registration for the 2018-19 school year

Forms are on our parish website and in the lower lobby. Registration deadline was <u>TUESDAY</u>, <u>May</u> <u>15</u>. You can mail or drop off your completed forms with payment in the lower lobby. Our fees are:

Grades 1-10: \$150/child Kindergarten and Grade 11: \$75/child

If you have more than 3 children in our program, the fee will not exceed \$450.

Vacation Bible School is in Need of Adult Volunteers August 6-10 from 9:00am-12:30pm daily

<u>Station Leader</u>: You will organize, direct and supervise teen volunteers and young campers in a specific VBS station: Crafts, Drama, or Snacks

<u>Crew Leader</u>: You are responsible to lead, train and supervise the Crew Leaders and Assistant Crew Leaders helping them to interact and encourage young campers to engage in VBS activities.

Can't help during VBS week? Consider assisting with VBS Bakes and a variety of tasks needed in preparation for VBS week such as creating decorative scenery, craft assembly, and props/costumes.

For more information: Apryl Tomaino, VBS Director 973-722-4065 (call or text message) or Lorraine Scandariato: Children's Ministry Coordinator, at: Lscandariato@resurrectionparishnj.org

iCan Bike

Teach them to ride and see where they go....
Bike Camp for people with disabilities
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
NO EXPERIENCE REQUIRED

Help teach individuals with disabilities to ride a two wheeled bike

Be a spotter (age 15 and older)

And feel great about it!

What: iCan Bike – Randolph, NJ When: August 6-10, 2018

Choose your session: 5 sessions per day, 75 minutes

each.

Where: Community College of Morris, Randolph, NJ 214 Center Grove Road, Randolph, NJ 07869

Email for volunteer registration form or download from website.

Email: icanbikerandolphnj@gmail.com

Website: www.icanshine.org/ican-bike-randolph-nj

Contact info:

Diane Doherty, Judy Lauber - Co-Hosts

iCan Bike-Randolph, NJ

RELIGIOUS FORMATION VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

RELIGIOUS FORMATION VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: We are in need of catechists and catechist assistants for Grades 1-9 for the fall 2017-18 school year. Catechists are those who let the Word of God echo through their lives and teaching. They do more than simply "teach" religion; they share their faith and help young people learn how to apply and live their faith in their daily lives. Our Religious Formation program cannot succeed without the participation and dedication from volunteers like you. All lesson plans are provided. If you hear God's call inviting you to this very special ministry, please contact us.

Lorraine Scandariato, Children's Ministry (K-5) Lscandariato@resurrectionparishnj.org

1st Grade – 1 Assistant

2nd Grade – 1 Assistant

5th Grade – 1 Catechist; 1 Assistant

Linda Magistro, Middle School Ministry (6-8) <u>LMagistro@resurrectionparishnj.org</u>

6th Grade - 3 Assistants

7th Grade – <u>1 Catechist</u>; 1 Assistant 8th Grade – <u>1 Catechist</u>; 2 Assistants

Dolores Hallock, Youth Ministry (9-12) <u>DHallock@resurrectionparishnj.org</u>

9th Grade – 3 Catechists

Bon Venture

HELP WANTED: Local church bulletin company seeking someone to operate folding machine and to work in shipping department. Please send resumes to Tim@bonventure.net

St. Mary's Prep

St. Mary's Prep, Denville, is accepting registrations for Grades Pre-K 3 through 8. It is a full-circle learning environment whose mission is to support, motivate, and prepare students spiritually, academically, and socially. St. Mary's Prep first opened its doors in September 1954 and has been educating Denville children, as well as those from the surrounding communities, since that time. It incorporates the Core Curriculum Standards of the State of New Jersey and is based on the guidelines of the Diocese of Paterson. St. Mary's Prep is a STEM school, a program which helps students to master the skills needed to succeed in a demanding and constantlychanging world. Please stop by to see our facility and what we can offer your child. For additional information or to tour our school, please call our school office (973-627-2606) or visit our website at: www.stmarysdenville.org

SAMARITANS Tammy McConnell 973-895-4224 - Ext. 109 tmcconnell@resurrectionparishnj.org

See below for a message of appreciation from Birth Haven for their Baby Shower items:

Thank you for so generously supporting Birth Haven's mission to provide shelter and support to homeless pregnant women.

Your generous donation of gift cards, as well as many baby and mom items on May 20, 2018, helps to ensure we can continue to welcome homeless, pregnant women and girls into a warm, loving home. A donation to Birth Haven is an investment in the future. On behalf of all our mothers and our Birth Haven babies, thank you!

Sincerely,

Tina Magarino Executive Director

To learn more about Birth Haven and their residents' stories, please visit www.birthhaven.org.

<u>July Request</u> – This month, we are requesting <u>COFFEE (NOT INSTANT) and PEANUT BUTTER</u> for the Homeless Solutions shelter. You can leave your donation in the Samaritans' Donation Basket in the lower lobby.

In His service, Tammy McConnell

SAMARITAN \$CRIP

Samaritan \$crip is being sold this weekend. There are over 600 retailers to choose from (check out www.shopwithscrip.com for the current list). We now have \$100 & \$25 Shop Rite and \$100 & \$25 Acme, along with Dunkin Donuts and Panera in inventory. As always, hard copy order forms will be available at the table.

You may now enroll directly with the \$crip provider as a Resurrection member, via www.shopwithscrip.com which allows you to order online at your convenience. Stop by the table or email Tom Roche (see below) to obtain Resurrection's enrollment code. If you want the convenience of online ordering, please be sure to sign up for the Presto Pay option also, in order to pay for online orders via direct debit. Recently, Presto Pay has been upgraded to make set-up easier and more streamlined. No more checkbooks needed coming to Mass! Your cards will be ready for pickup after Masses just as they are for those who use a paper order form. Please stop by our table in the Narthex to learn more about Resurrection's Samaritan \$crip program and the various ways to participate. It's a way to give back while making your regular weekly, monthly, or seasonal purchases.

Questions about the program can be directed to Tom Roche (tomjroche@verizon.net). Thank you for your continued participation & support!

PASTORAL CARE 973-895-4224 – Ext. 106 cnovak@resurretionparishnj.org

MINISTRY TO THE SICK AND HOMEBOUND

"Let everything that has breath give praise to the Lord." Psalm 150 is the Final Doxology of praise to God for who God is. It is the prophetic fulfillment of what God has done for us. Our connection to the praise of God gives us the strength to meet each day with the knowledge that, despite our infirmities, we can choose joy in the promise of healing. The Gift of Faith opens our minds to see the goodness in all things connected to God. A prayer in the midst of pain assures us of the Presence of God in our midst.

If there is a family member who is homebound and not being visited by a minister of the Eucharist weekly, please call the number above to set up this visit. This Sacrament is food for the everyday struggles and food for the journey Home to God.

The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick is available to all our homebound parishioners and their family members. Those living with chronic illness and those family members caring for loved ones are 2 of the reasons to receive this Sacrament. Please call the Pastoral Care phone number above to schedule a visit.

MINISTRY TO THE BEREAVED

How can we sing when we are immersed in grief? Time seems to stand still in the darkness. Yet, we know that we cannot stay there and gradually begin to see a ray of light. There begins our healing. To praise God seems impossible yet that is what we were born to do. And when it is time for us to return to God, we praise God for eternity. Joy comes with the knowledge of this as we work through the grieving process. Then we can say with certainty, "How can we keep from singing?"

Our next Bereavement Support Group meets Sunday, July 8rd, at 12:30pm, in the Resource Room. Light refreshments are available. All are welcome.

Peace be with you. Cindy Novak

Joey Bella Memorial Fund, Inc.

The Joey Bella Memorial Fund, Inc. will host its annual fundraisers in early July. Both functions will be held "under the tent" at Gardner Field, Savage Road and Route 46W in Denville.

The **Tricky Tray** is on Monday, July 2nd Doors open at 6pm and calling begins at 8pm - \$15 per person includes one sheet of tickets and light refreshments. No one admitted under 18 years — no infants permitted. Please call 973-768-6487 for more information or to make a donation. *Tickets sold at the door only.*

Band Beer Beefsteak will be held on Tuesday, July 3rd. Doors open at 5:30pm. Tickets are \$60. per person and include an all-you-can-eat Beefsteak Dinner served by Giresi Caterers and 16+ microbrew beers. Entertainment provided by The Nerds. Tickets will be offered for sale on our website www.joeybella.org. **Advance ticket sales only.**

NOW AVAILABLE

Resurrection Parish 40th Anniversary 1978-2018 Commemorative Book (Autographed by Henry Holden) 96 pages 230 photographs - \$20.00

16GB Flash Drive with 37 minutes of video - \$10.00

Buy both - \$25.00

After this weekend, these will be available through the Parish Office.

Please Pray for the Sick

Catanzaro, Aldo Cavallaro, Madeleine Cavallaro, Maureen Pallasch, Louise Richardson, Timothy John Curran, Jr., Okano Abreu, Juan Abreu, Maria O'Hara, Virginia Neri, Angela Smith, Iris Trachtenberg, Gayatri Guhanarayan, Concetta Oliveri, Camilla Konecnik, Vince Pesante, Marcelo Patino, Karen Marshall, Fr. Dan Kelly, Constance Livecchi, Msgr. John J. Demkovich, Joan Kisatsky, Mary Barry, Bob Phillips, Olga Papetti, Kevin Murphy, Caitlin Licare, Alice Kraska, Erica Crane, Martine Errico, Kevin Raquet, Joseph Mallia, Frank Tomaino, Craig Brandegee, Jasmine Kole, Tony Lonero, Msgr. Leo P. Carey, Scott Parente, Margaret Lawton, Joey Bulgur, Carmella DiMartino, Francisco Lim, Scott Whitney, Hilarion Uy, Juanita Springs, Charlie Ann Reizko, Deborah Penkalski, Patricia Mongiello, Michael Reilly, Anthony David, Edward Paone, Louis A. Morales, Ed Moore, Eileen Phelan, Doris Dolan, Tammy Dolan, Sharon Buttaci, Juliana Donnelly & Dorothy Goerke.

Please call the Parish Office at 973-895-4224 to add or remove someone.

Mass Intentions

Some Sunday and many weekday Masses are available. Please stop in or call the office: 973-895-4224.